


Liturgical Ministers 
June 29 & 30 

 

Greeters: 
   4pm SG: Scott & Melissa Frost 
   8am HT: Tim Schad Family 
   10am SG: Rene & Judy Jelinek 
   7pm HT: Volunteers 
    

Readers: 
   4pm SG: Tom Kopanski 
   8am HT: Mary Valukas 
   10am SG: Steve Noworatzky 
   7pm HT: Cecelia DeBruin 
    

Extra Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
   4pm SG: Deacon Gary, Allen Dietrich 
   8am HT: Deacon Gary, Cindy Roeck  
   10am SG: Deacon Gary, Deb Peterson 
   7pm HT: None 
     

Ushers: 
   4pm SG: Bill Wachal, Ken Riesterer 
   8am HT: Tom Knier, Billy O’Neil, Jim Augustine 
   10am SG: Rene Jelinek, Mel Baumgartner 
   7pm HT: Volunteers 
    

Servers: 
   4pm SG: Cecelia DeBruin 
   8am HT: Maddie Augustine, Deklan Schneider  
   10am SG: Kayla Peterson 
   7pm HT: Mason Schneider 
    

Scrip:  
   4pm SG: Sue Popp 
   8am HT: Sandy Neils 
   10am SG: Judy Jelinek 

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 24—June 30 
Sanctuary Candles  

are burning in memory/honor of: 
 

HT: Orville & Bernice Bonde 
SG: Butch & Harlan Schnell, Seminarians 

Worship Schedule 
 
     

Saturday June 22—Weekday 
   4pm SG  + Dick Braun 
     

Sunday June 23—Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8am HT  + Lee Bennin 
   10am SG  People of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishes 
   7pm HT   Ethel Meyer 
   

Monday June 24—The Nativity of St. John the Baptist 
   8am HT   Joseph Meyer 
      

Tuesday June 25—Weekday 
   8am HT  + Robert Vogel 
  

Wednesday June 26—Weekday 
   8am SG  Communion Service 
   

Thursday June 27—Weekday 
   8am SG  Jim & Carrie Braun 
        

Saturday June 29—Ss Peter & Paul, Apostles 
   4pm SG  + Roger Tuscan 
    

Sunday June 30—Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time    
   8am HT  + Deceased Members of the Bonde & Brost Families 
   10am SG  + Norman & Hattie Schema 
   7pm HT   People of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishes 

Bulletin Deadline Bulletin submissions must be   
received the Tuesday two weeks prior  

to the date of print.   
July 6 & 7 Bulletin  

Submission Deadline is Tuesday, June 25. 

Parish News 
 
Reminder:  If you have a pyx to take communion to someone who is 
homebound, you will need to speak with Father after Mass.  The Eu-
charist will no longer be given out in the communion line. (effective 
June 8 & 9) 

 
Considering a Gift to the Church this Fiscal Year?  The fiscal year 
ends on June 30.  Be sure your contributions and gifts arrive in time. 
 
Parish Offices will be Closed for the July 4  
holiday.  They will reopen Monday, July 8 at 8am. 
 
Word Among Us—July/August Issue is now 
available at the back of church.  Pick up your copy today. 
 
HT & SG Ministry Schedules  The July/August Ministry Schedules 
have been emailed.  Copies are at the back of church for pick up. 
 
Spring Election Results  The new Holy Trinity Secretary Trustee is 
Scott Faust and the St. Gregory Financial Trustee is Jan Reindl.  
Thank you to Karen Graf and Ken Riesterer for their years of service 
in these positions!   

St. Gregory Stewardship: June 15 & 16, 2024 
 
 

                           Weekly       Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                   $3,049.00         $186,500.00 
Loose                      $   351.51         $  20,000.00 
Total Env. & Loose        $3,400.51         $206,500.00 
Support Budget/Week      $3,971.15        $182,467.53 received for year 

Difference this Week    - $  570.64         $ 24,032.47 needed by 6/30/24        

                                
Total June Green Sunday: $465.00  

Holy Trinity Stewardship for June 16, 2024 
 
 

                                              Weekly    Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                         $  3,908.00      $101,220.00 
Loose                                $     155.00       $  14,200.00 
Total                                  $  4,063.00       $115,420.00 
Support Budget/Week     $  2,220.00       $126,802.68 received for year 

Difference This Week      $  1,843.00       $ -11,382.68 needed by 6/30/24 

 

Green Sunday: $0.00   

Bryannah Remy and  
Samantha Schneider  

will receive First Holy Communion  
Sunday, June 23 at Holy Trinity.  

We pray for them as they continue to 
prepare to receive the third Sacrament 

of Initiation this fall, Confirmation. 



Thoughts for Today’s Readings 
 
To the Point:  Storms can be a source of awe.  Their 
thundering might can evoke in us an appreciation for 
the God who created the natural world.  But we are 

only able to have this reaction when we are safe from them.  The 
disciples are not observing this storm from a cozy cabin window; 
they are in its midst and at its mercy.  So their awe comes not from 
this power of the natural world but from the peace to which it gives 
way in response to Jesus’ power.  They are filled with awe at the 
control he displays, at the commands the sea obeys, and at the 
peace he brings.  Much of our appreciation for God comes from 
what God does for us—stilling storms or providing us shelter, water-
ing the earth and allowing it to dry in due season. 
 
To Experience:  Jesus takes control of the storm in this gospel, but 
we know that God does not always interfere in the natural rhythms 
of the world, even when they are destructive.  In a world with in-
creasingly extreme weather patterns, it is important to remember 
that God calls us to partnership in caring for creation.  God cares for 
the natural world with and through us, and we can and should take 
action to preserve God’s great gift of creation. 
 
1. What in the natural world evokes awe in you?  Where do you 

find God present in creation? 
2. How do you cling to God in the storms of life?  What storms has 

God accompanied you safely through? 
3. How can you take action to care for creation in order to pre-

serve the great gifts of God present there? 
 

Source: Living Liturgy 2024, Liturgical Press 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
 This is my second to last column 
for you.  When I arrived, I was told to 
expect to be with you for five years.  If 
I would have known that my time was go-

ing to be cut short, I would have taken a different 
approach to my mission here.  I would have still 
loved you all the same, but it is not right to leave 
projects open ended. 
 Shortly after my arrival, both parishes re-
launched the One-by-One campaign.  Both parishes 
made their goal.  Both parishes have good projects 
that the money raised will support. 

Will these projects be completed?  I do not 
know, but you are owed a status update. 

The main project for Holy Trinity was to re-
configure the offices so that parishioners can be 
better welcomed for funeral and wedding planning, 
for pastoral counseling and meeting with the priest, 
to provide a better working environment for our ad-
ministrative assistant, and to have a place to store 
records rather than the parish garage.  The septic 
system was a higher priority, and once that is com-
pleted, a committee will be formed to develop some 
proposals.   

The main project for St. Gregory was to 
make a final decision about the status of the recto-
ry building.  The buildings and grounds committee 
has hired a home inspector to get a better idea of 
the scope of required work, and pending the out-
come of that inspection, a decision will be made.  
Both remodeling or demolition are significant ex-
penses.  The decision will be determined by the 
scope of the work that is required.  If maintaining 
the rectory is a financially viable project, it would 
provide a pastor a choice about where to live. 

I will be honest, the current rectory at Holy 
Trinity feels like I am living in a fishbowl.  I have 
shared with the financial and pastoral councils of 
both parishes that there has to be a long term plan 
developed for providing a living space for the pastor 
that truly provides him a home with adequate priva-
cy. 

 

   Blessings, 
   Fr. Bill 

Mass Readings for Week of June 24—June 30 
 

 Readings  Gospel 
Mon/June 24 Isaiah 49:1-6 
  Acts 13:22-26  Luke 1:57-66, 80 
Tues/June 25 II Kings 19:9b-11, 14-21,  
     31-35a, 36  Matthew 7:6, 12-14 
Wed/June 26 II Kings 22:8-13; 23:1-3 Matthew 7:15-20 
Thurs/June 27 II Kings 24:8-17  Matthew 7:21-29 
Fri/June 28 II Kings 25:1-12  Matthew 8:1-4 
Sat/June 29 Acts 12:1-11 
  II Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18 Matthew 16:13-19 
Sun/June 30 Wisdom 1:13-15; 2:23-24 
  II Corinthians 8:7, 9, 13-15 Mark 5:21-43 

 

Dates to  
Remember 

 
June 18-20  Father Bill on Retreat 
Tues June 25  SG Joint Finance & Parish Council Mtg 6pm 
June 26 & 27  Father Bill - Vacation 
Fri June 28  Father Bill’s Thank You & Farewell Reception 6pm SG 
June 29 & 30  Second Collection: Green Sunday 

Sacrament of Holy Matrimony 
Tuesday, June 18 

 
May God bless you  

with the fullness of His grace,  
so that through this  

holy sacrament  
your love for each other  
will be a living witness  

of God’s love in the world.   
 

Congratulations! 
Logan & Miranda Arnold 

Coffee and Donuts 
 

Thursday, June 27 
St. Gregory Parish Center Cafeteria 

 
Immediately following  

8am Mass 
 

Join Father Bill for  
coffee and donuts after  

celebrating his final weekday 
Mass at our parishes. 



UPDATED STIPEND & STOLE FEE STRUCTURE  
Effective July 1, 2024 

 
New stipend structure is as follows:  

Mass Stipend $20 
Sanctuary Candle $20  
Funeral Stole fee $75  

Wedding & Quinceanera Stole fee $100  
 
This new fee structure will not be applied retroactively to those who 
have already paid the appropriate amount from the former fee 
scale. The new fee structure will be applied to all new requests 
received as of July 1, 2024. As always, if someone is not able to 
offer the stipend, the parish is happy to provide the sacrament or 
service with no fee. Please know, too, that any stipend money col-
lected goes to the parish in support of its ministry and services pro-
vided to the parish community; it does not go personally to the 
priest.  

 
Farewell Appreciation for Father Bill 

 
 

Friday, June 28 
 

St. Gregory Parish Center 
6pm-8pm 

 
Bring an hor d'oeuvre (finger-food) to share 

Cake & drinks provided 

 
 

Show your support and appreciation for the leadership  
Fr. Bill has provided to our parishes.   

Stop by to say thank you. 

and Farewell 

CoupleCouple’’s Nights Night  
 

Join us for a night of BINGO! 
 

 Monday, July 8th  
Starting at 6:30pm 

Holy Trinity Parish Hall 
 

Holy Trinity and St. Gregory  
Parishioners Welcome! 

 
Soda, water, and snacks provided 

Couple themed prizes for BINGO winners  
 

Freewill offering accepted 

 

This Week on FORMED ... 

Made possible by a grant from the Diocese of Green Bay Catholic Foundation. 

 
 

Spring Fling Golf Outing 
Raffle Winners 

 
 

1st Place  $1,000  Amy Faucett, St. Nazianz  

2nd Place $750  Marcus Bartelme, Valders 

3rd Place $500  Ensley Koeppen, Janesville 

4th Place $250  Veronica Evenson, Valders 

5th Place   $150  Gen Dyzbalys, St. Nazianz 

6th Place   $150  Rich & Julie Galien, St. Nazianz 

7th Place   $100  Tim Steffen, St. Nazianz 

8th Place   $100  Melissa Frost, Valders 

 
Congratulations to the winners!   

Thank you to everyone who sold and purchased tickets! 

Are you in a golf league at Autumn Ridge?  Do you stop for an 
occasional meal at the clubhouse?  Purchase 
Autumn Ridge scrip to cover your costs.  Pick 
up scrip cards after Mass or at SG parish of-
fice.   



Weekend of June 22 & 23, 2024 

Pray for the Sick:  
 

Mary Mueller, Kay Binversie, Fritz Koeppen, Mary Jo Koeppen,  
Jim Riesterer, Ken Schmidt, Julie Binversie,  

Pauline DeLong, Bernard (Bud) Dewane, Greg Gries 
 

To add or remove a name from this listing, a family member should call 
your Parish Office-SG: 773-2511 or HT: 773-2380    Thank you. 

SG Prayer Line: Contact the parish office. 
    

SG Nursing Home/Assisted Living: Melissa Frost  
      773-3270 
    

SG Caring Hearts & Hands: Melissa Frost  
      773-3270 
    

SG Food Pantry: Faye Riesterer at 773-2422 
    

HT Prayer Line: Call the parish office. 
 
 

Would you like to receive Communion at home? 
    

St. Gregory parishioners please contact: Mary Olig 775-4756,  
      Gene Riesterer 773-2585, or the parish office 773-2511. 
   

Holy Trinity parishioners please contact: Dennis and Karen Graf  
      693-8700 or the parish office 920-773-2380. 

Parish  
Outreach 

Legacy Gifts to Holy Trinity Parish 
 

Current projects for donation consideration: 
• Replace candelabras 
• Tabernacle 
• Vestments (priest, altar servers) 

      HT Christian Women Calendar Winners are… 
 

      Jun   9  -  $30    Brian Mehevic, Sheboygan        #1064 
      Jun 10  -  $20    J. Schmite, Kiel          #199 
      Jun 11  -  $20    Diane Albright, Manitowoc        #1626 
      Jun 12  -  $20    Lance Kleeba, Davidson, NC        #1467 
      Jun 13  -  $20    Paul Schwahn, Reedsville        #1634 
      Jun 14  -  $20    Brian Hruby, Newton         #1557 
      Jun 15  -  $20    Pam Hartlaub, Kiel         #1280 

 
SCRIP is sold in parish office:  
Monday—Thursday 8am-Noon 

 Before and after 8am Mass on Sunday 
 

Scrip Coordinator questions~920-773-2380 

Summer travels, Graduation or Wedding Gifts ? See the scrip desk 
for a complete list of special order scrip cards. 

Thank you to all who continue to purchase SCRIP! 

Sales ending June 16 — $2,355 (includes online sales) 
Profits ending June 16 — $93.30 (includes online sales) 

HOLY TRINITY  
SCRIP  

PROGRAM 

ST. GREGORY SCRIP        
  Scrip is sold in the parish office:  
  Monday—Thursday 8am-Noon 

After Masses Saturday and Sunday  
 

Scrip Coordinators: 
Marlene Zutz 775-4253 

Sue Popp 773-2319 

Thank you to our Scrip purchasers!   
Don’t use it?  Start by purchasing a card for gas or groceries. 

Scrip sales for week ending June 16: $3,252.15 
3% (average) profit to the parish: $97.56 

2024 Bishop’s Appeal 

Both parishes have surpassed their  
Bishop’s Appeal goal!  Thank you to 
all who made a gift and prayed for 

the success of the Appeal. 
 

                            Goal                     Pledged 
 St. Gregory: $23,116                $26,815   
 Holy Trinity: $15,879                $19,065 

 
 

The following parish family  
members are serving our  

nation in the Armed Forces:       
 
 
 

Jesse Augustine, Kurt Binversie,  
Sydney Binversie, Connor Faucett,  

Dustin Koenig, Matthew Koenig,  
Samuel Koenig, Adam Satori, Anton Simon 

 
Please contact the parish office to add or remove a family member. 

“Change A Life” Campaign  
benefiting The Crossing in Manitowoc 

 
 

 If you still have a baby bottle  
from the “Change a Life” Campaign,  

please return it to the back of  
Holy Trinity Church as soon as possible. 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the 
campaign and The Crossing! 

 
 Sponsored by Holy Trinity Christian Women 

Thursday, July 4 
 

10:00am Mass 
 

Lax Chapel 
 

Light refreshments  
will be served  

following the Mass. 




